
Board of Trustees September 21, 2020 
Coeur d'Alene School District 271   
Midtown Center Meeting Room Special Meeting 11:30  AM 

Minutes 
 
At 11:30 a.m. Chair Casey Morrisroe called the meeting to order.  Trustees Jennifer Brumley, Tambra 
Pickford, Lisa May and Rebecca Smith were present. 
 
Approval of the Agenda – Motion by Mrs. May to approve the agenda, second by Ms. Brumley, 
passed 5-0. 
 
Consent Agenda Items for Action: 

A. Critical Infrastructure Workers 
 
Dr. Cook said the government categorized educators as critical workers.  This designs the process and the 
timeline to return to work following an exposure. 
 
Motion by Mrs. Pickford to approve the consent agenda, second by Mrs. Smith, passed 5-0. 
 
Current Reopening Category/Trends in the Data – Mr. Morrisroe revisited the timeline for the 
decisions that were made and led to the decision to start the school year in Orange.  Dr. Cook spoke 
about the metrics/data points used to make those determinations.  They are: 

• Kootenai County incidence rate (cases per 100,000 population) 
• Positivity rate of testing conducted at Kootenai Health 
• COVID inpatients and critical care admissions at Kootenai Health 

 
Lora Whalen and Jeff Lee from Panhandle Health reported that the county has seen a small uptick of 
cases since Labor Day.  They shared the latest 7-day rolling rates, and are currently in the Yellow 
(Minimal) category.  They are not seeing an increase with children but there is an increase in the 20-30 
year old age group category.  Elizabeth Brewer and John Weinsheim from Kootenai Health said the 
positivity rate is currently at 5.8% which is a slight increase.  Hospitalizations have increased and 
testing has also increased although nowhere near what they saw in July.  Testing still recommended for 
individuals who have been exposed but are asymptomatic. 
 
Students that test positive or are symptomatic need to remain home 10 days from the onset of 
symptoms.  Close contacts should also be sent home.  We are moving quickly into flu season, people 
could contract both of these viruses especially the at risk population.  Should masking be a continued 
priority?  It seems to be working according to Panhandle Health.  They are not comfortable 
discontinuing mask use but the decision rests with the Board. 
 
Discussion regarding potential category change: 

• Mrs. May heard concerns about class sizes specifically at the high school level if in Yellow.  Dr. 
Cook said in Yellow, all students return to school and 6-foot distancing will be encouraged.  
Mrs. May heard from teachers that this will make them uncomfortable.  Dr. Cook said it will be 
difficult to move classes and/or reduce class sizes. 

• Mr. Morrisroe heard concerns about social distancing in Yellow which is recommended but not 
required.  He heard anxiety about the potential of several students together in a classroom.  
There seems to be a lack of understanding of the potential move to Yellow. 

• Ms. Brumley heard some different data shared today which is different from the data shared last 
week.  Today’s data puts us in Orange based on data from Kootenai Health.  We are trending up 
over the last three weeks.  We are one week into the school year.  Mrs. Pickford feels same 
especially after communicating with staff.   
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• Mr. Morrisroe feels this may be the only opportunity to go to Yellow prior to possible issues 
during flu season although the current category has worked well. 

• Mrs. May said two of the three metrics are clearly in Orange now.  Things are working well.  
Let’s give it another week.  The goal is to get students back in class 5 days a week. 

• Ms. Brumley asked for clarification of the rolling average.  The data provided last week was 
accurate at the time however, both agencies are seeing a slight uptick in all of the tracked data.  
She is seeing trends of increasing hospitalizations and feels the prudent action is to remain in 
Orange.   

• Mrs. Pickford is leaning toward Orange given today’s information and especially being in 
buildings last week. 

• Mrs. Smith feels the K-3 students should come back full time first.  Dr. Cook responded that 
there’s currently no model to bring back groups/grade levels of students.  The Plan as approved 
doesn’t allow for that.  This could be revisited but it would take time to draft. 

 
Dr. Cook said a category transition will take place one week from the decision.  There are challenges 
and consistency is helpful.  Parents will be notified as changes are made. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:45 p.m. 
 
 
Casey Morrisroe, Chair     Lynn Towne, Clerk 
Board of Trustees      Board of Trustees 
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